Kehilath Bulletin



MARCH 20, 1970

VOLUME XXXVIII

NUMBER 17

ADAR II 12, 5730

CONGREGATION KEHILATH JESHURUN Cordially invites you, your family and friends to our TWOFOLD PURIM CELEBRATION

Saturday evening, March 21st

Mincha in the Chapel at 5:50 Seudah Shlishith Program in the Social Hall at 6:10.

Guest Speakers

Judy Fink (Barnard College) Steven Lorch (Rutgers University)

on

"PURIM AND THE 'NOW' GENERATION"

Ma'ariv and the reading of the Megillah will begin at 6:55 in the Main Synagogue.

The Megillah on Saturday night will be read by the following young adults:

George Baumgarten Samuel Blumenthal Richard Etra Aaron Hostyk Alan Kalischer Steven Lorch Roger Oppenheimer Steven Schacter Stuart Schlang Stephen Texon Lewis Trencher

INSTRUCTIONS FOR CHILDREN

Children should be brought to the Main Synagogue between 6:45 and 6:55 P.M. on Saturday night. They will be seated in a special section, supervised by counsellors and provided with noisemakers and special holiday sweets.

SUNDAY MORNING, MARCH 22nd

Services for the entire family at 9:15 in the Main Synagogue. The service and the reading of the Megillah will be conducted by Ramaz High School students:



First row, left to right: David Hostyk, Samuel Newborn, George Blumenthal, Jacob Merkin, Asher Miller, Robert Levine, Michael Bartel, Eugene Packin.

Second row, left to right: Ron Cohen, Craig Barany, Samuel Friedman, Arthur Gribetz, — not shown, Alvin Smilow.

INSTRUCTIONS FOR CHILDREN

Children under the age of twelve should be brought to the Social Hall at 9:15. They will be led from there to the Main Synagogue at the proper time and they will be provided with the necessary Purim noisemakers.

A collation of Hamentashen and coffee (milk for the children) will be served to all following the Sunday morning service.

RABBI JOSEPH H. LOOKSTEIN WILL PREACH THIS SATURDAY AT 11:00 A.M.
"REIGNS OF TERROR IN ISRAEL AND AMERICA — A STUDY IN CONTRASTS"

SOME SUGGESTIONS FOR PURIM

When Purim falls on Sunday, as it does this year, some of its special features can be observed with greater meaning and relevance, especially for families blessed with young children.

Mishloach Manot

On Purim there is a religious practice of giving food gifts to friends and family. Two different types of ready to eat foods should be distributed to each recipient. The reason for this observance is that since the Jewish People as a whole was saved from annihilation in those days, the celebration of Purim ought to have a social character.

Children should be encouraged to accompany their parents in fulfilling this mitzvah of Mishloach Manot. It is a wonderful experience for them, one which they will cherish and enjoy and one which will teach them many valuable communal lessons.

The Festive Meal

Another religious practice for Purim is the eating of the festive meal late in the afternoon on Purim day. The meal customarily begins before sunset and lasts into the night. At the meal, all kinds of special dishes are served, Hamantashen are eaten — yours and those you receive — and the Jew is encouraged to drink a little more wine than he normally can absorb without getting "heady."

This occasion is a wonderful experience for children. They can sing their Purim songs, put on masquerade outfits and cavort about in sheer joy. They might also be encouraged to decorate the home for the occasion.

Purim on a Sunday can and should be a wonderful day, a joy for the whole family.

A very happy Purim to all.

H.L.

FAREWELL TO WALTER J. KRUG

The officers and members of Congregation Kehilath Jeshurun extend their thanks and appreciation to the Executive Director of the congregation, Walter J. Krug, who has just taken a position as Administrator of the Jewish Community Center of Greater Washington, D.C.

Mr. Krug, who came to us from Baltimore in August of 1969, rendered splendid service to the congregation and its affiliates and made many friends in this community. His new position will enable him to commute more easily from his Baltimore home.

Kehilath Jeshurun wishes Mr. Krug well in his future professional career and in his efforts in behalf of the Jewish community.

CALLING ALL LADIES ...

to the

ANNUAL DONOR LUNCHEON

of the

KEHILATH JESHURUN SISTERHOOD MONDAY, MARCH 30th, 12:00 Noon

in the Auditorium of the Synagogue House

Cost: \$20.00 per plate

prizes and pleasure for all

All proceeds will help to finance the philanthropic, communal and educational program of the Sisterhood.

Mrs. Richard Kolb, Chairman

WITHIN OUR FAMILY

Week of March 21-27

Birthdays-

Many happy returns of the day to Joseph Aizer, Mrs. Leon Gronowitz, Mrs. Harry Heyman, Mrs. Nathan Salzman, Mrs. Benjamin Vanderhoek, Dr. Ned Wachtel, David Warshavsky and Mrs. Nathan Warshaw.

Anniversaries-

Warmest greetings to Mr. and Mrs. Joseph E. Adler, Mr. and Mrs. Harry W. Baumgarten, Mr. and Mrs. Elmer G. Engel, Mr. and Mrs. Isidore Epstein, Mr. and Mrs. Isaac E. Okun and Mr. and Mrs. Henry M. Rem.

Week of March 28-April 3

Birthdays-

Many happy returns of the day to Mrs. Jacob J. Avner, Mrs. Albert H. Bernstein, Leon Daniel, Mrs. William Fuirst, Mrs. Bessie C. H. Goodman, Abe B.Kaufman, Benjamin Kaufman, Gabriel J. Robbins.

Anniversaries-

Warmest greetings to Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin Bartel, Dr. and Mrs. Theodore R. Fink, Mr. and Mrs. Eugene Hollander, Mr. and Mrs. Edward Low, Mr. and Mrs. Martin Pomerance, Dr. and Mrs. Merritt Roher, Rabbi and Mrs. Isaac N. Trainin, Mr. and Mrs. George Weiss.

Communal Honors-

We are pleased to note that the Journal of the State Senate of Michigan contains a distinguished resolution in honor of Dr. Walter Adams, who served as the thirteenth President of Michigan State University during an interim appointment from April 1, 1969 to January 2, 1970.

Dr. Adams, formerly a member of the faculty at Yale, was a Professor of Economics at Michigan State where he was awarded a Distinguished Faculty Award, the highest honor the university bestows on a faculty member. Dr. Adams is the son of our esteemed members, Mr. and Mrs. Edward Adams.

Congratulations to our esteemed member, Rabbi Isaac N. Trainin, who will be honored by the Commission on Synagogue Relations on Monday, May 4th. The Commission will present its 1970 Tzedakah Award to Rabbi Trainin on the occasion of the eighteenth anniversary of the establishment of the Department of Religious Affairs at Federation. We join wholeheartedly in this tribute to the man who has been so intimately associated with the development of religious consciousness and concern at Federation through his splendid service as Director of the Department of Religious Affairs.

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE ISRAEL D. ROSENBERGS

We are happy and proud to announce the engagement of Martin Rosenberg, son of the Ritual Director of the congregation, Israel D. Rosenberg and Mrs. Rosenberg. Martin's fiancee is Sandra Fried of Brooklyn.

Martin, who grew up in our congregation, is a graduate of Ramaz and the Lubavitcher Yeshiva. He is at present completing his higher education at Yeshiva University. He is also a

teacher of general studies in a Brooklyn yeshiva. His bride was graduated from the Beth Jacob School and now attends City College as an education major.

The congregation extends a hearty Mazel Tov to the entire Rosenberg family in anticipation of a blessed milestone in the life of Martin. May he and his bride to be bring pride and nachas to us all.

WILLIAM LEBOWITZ TO BE HONORED AT MEN'S CLUB ANNUAL DINNER TUESDAY EVENING, APRIL 7th

Martin R. Rochlin, President of the Men's Club, has announced that the Annual Dinner of the Club will take place on Tuesday evening, April 7th, in the Auditorium of the Synagogue House.

This year, the Men's Club will inaugurate a new practice of honoring one of its members with a Shachen Tov (good neighbor) award. The first recipient of this award will be a former President of the Men's Club, William Lebowitz.

Bill Lebowitz is one of the most beloved members of the congregation. He is the first to volunteer for any service or effort and the last to refuse any request. He truly exemplifies the spiritual qualities of friendship, love and concern which are implicit in the Talmudic term Shachen Tov — a good neighbor.

The Men's Club Annual Dinner is always a delightful affair at which men can get together and enjoy the spirit of friendship and camaraderie. It will have even more significance this year with the honoring of this special good friend and comrade.

Please send in your reservations for the dinner without delay. The cost per plate is \$12.50. Victor Mayer will cater.

In Memoriam

Manfred M. Magnus

We record with sorrow the passing of an esteemed member of the congregation, a gentleman in the continental manner, a supporter of Kehilath Jeshurun and of many noble Jewish and general causes.

Manfred M. Magnus was a resident of England for most of each year. His deep and abiding concern for his fellow human beings earned him the admiration and respect of a wide circle of friends and colleagues. His generous and dedicated support of Kfar Hanoar Hadati, a religious children's village and school outside of Haifa, Israel, won him the gratitude and appreciation of many.

We mourn his passing and we extend to his beloved wife as well as to all the members of the bereaved family our fullest expressions of condolence. May his soul be forever bound up among the living.

PASSOVER RELIEF APPEAL LAUNCHED

Soviet Jewry to be Aided

With Purim almost behind us, the first matter of religious business which confronts every Jew is contributing to Passover Relief. In our Code of Law, this is cited as the primary function in terms of time and importance in the preparations which we must make for the Passover Festival.

The Passover Relief Appeal of Kehilath Jeshurun has a special character above and beyond the provision of Passover supplies for the poor. This is, of course, our basic obligation and we discharge it by a large subvention to the Joint Passover Association, which organizes Passover Relief citywide. We also provide individual gifts for needy persons who do not come to the attention of the public charities.

We have, this year, another major cause to which our Passover Relief funds will go. We refer, of course, to the provision of Passover supplies for Jews in the Soviet Union. Through the efforts of certain organizations, we will be able to supply our brethren in Soviet Russia with thousands of Passover packages. These packages will

have great religious significance for them and it will also indicate to Soviet Jewry in a most tangible way that we who live in free lands have not forgotten our beleaguered brothers and sisters.

Passover Relief will also give us an opportunity to provide much needed support for deserving Jewish institutions in America and in Israel, who depend upon the community for the marginal support that makes their programs possible.

To serve all of the needs outlined above, we estimate that we will need this year in excess of \$8,000. Please, therefore, be as generous as you can. Please also send in your contribution without any delay. A gift now will enable us to do much that cannot be done if your gift arrives in a month.

All contributions should be made payable to the Kehilath Jeshurun Benevolent Fund. May you be blessed for what you will do, and may your own Passover holiday be all the more joyous for the joy and happiness which you will be providing to others.

YESHIVA UNIVERSITY BRUNCH, SUNDAY, APRIL 5th Joseph Roth, Chairman

Plans have just been announced for the annual Kehilath Jeshurun Brunch in honor of Yeshiva University. The Brunch this year will be held on Sunday morning, April 5th, at 10:00 o'clock, in the Social Hall of the Synagogue.

Once again, this year, the Chairman of this function in behalf of Yeshiva University is Mr. Joseph Roth, former Vice President of the congregation.

Invitations are now in the mail to

all the members of the congregation enlisting their participation in this important event.

A distinguished collection of members will be serving as Associate Chairmen of the Brunch Committee. We hope that, as in the past, the fellowship of Kehilath Jeshurun will turn out with its usual enthusiasm and generosity in behalf of this most important institution of Jewish learning in the United States.

A FINAL REMINDER ABOUT MEMORIAL PLAQUES

This is the last time that we will be able to remind our readers about the purchase of memorial plaques in the House of God at the old price of \$250. Beginning with April 1st, the price will go up to \$300.

If you are interested in the purchase of such a plaque or in reserving one, please contact Mr. Rosenberg without delay.

KIDDUSH SPONSORS

The kiddush on Saturday, March 28th, will be sponsored by Mr. and Mrs. Israel D. Rosenberg in honor of the engagement of their son, Martin, to Miss Sandy Fried.

Cong. Kehilath Jeshurun

125 East 85th Street New York 10028, N.Y.

HA 7-1000

Synagogue Officials

Joseph H. Lookstein	Rabbi
Haskel Lookstein	Assoc. Rabbi
A. Joseph Cohen	Cantor
Israel D. Rosenberg	Ritual Director
Walter J. Krug	Exec. Director

Officers of the Congregation

Max J. EtraHon. President
Harry W. BaumgartenPresident
Nathan SalzmanVice President
*Joseph S. GershmanTreasurer
Edward LowSecretary
Mrs. Leon A. FeldmanPres. Sist.
Martin R. RochlinPres. Men's Club
* Deceased

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

POID	AV	March 20th	
EDILL	AY	March Zuit	

Lighting	of	Candles	5:50
			5:45

SATURDAY, SHABBAT ZACHOR

Morning	9:00
Junior Congregation	10:15
Pre-School Service	
Dining Hall	11:00

Weekly Portion: Vayikra Leviticus 1:1-5:26; Deut. 25:17-19 Haftorah: ! Samuel 15:2-34

Evening			5:50
Conclusion	n of	Sabbath	6:40

WEEKDAY SERVICES

Morning	 7:30
	9:15
	6:00

FRIDAY, March 27th

Lighting	of	Candles	5:55
Evening			6:00

SATURDAY, SHABBAT PARAH

Morning	9:00
Junior Congregation	10:15
Pre-School Service	
Dining Hall	11:00

Weekly Portion: Tzav Leviticus 6:1-8:36; Numbers 19:1-22

Haftorah: Ezekiel 36	6:16-38
Evening	6:00
Conclusion of Sabbath	6:50

WEEKDAY SERVICES

Morning	7:30
Sunday Morning	8:30
Father and Son Minyan	9:30
Evening	6:00





ARE (U) ENDORSED

RIVERSIDE MEMORIAL

CHAPEL

CARL GROSSBERG, Director

76th ST. & AMSTERDAM AVE.

ENdicott 2-6600

YAHRZEITS

March

- 21—Fanny Salzman
- 22-Eugene I. Goodside
- 22-Leo Kahan
- 22-Henri Untermans
- 22-Libby Penzner
- 22-Dora R. Weiss
- 22-Samuel Dribben
- 22-Philip Mandelker
- 22-Arthur Fischer
- 23-Sarah Rothenstein
- 23-Jacob S. Adler
- 23-Max Earl
- 23-George Colvin
- 24—Fannie Levin
- 24-Israel Etra
- 24-Adolph Bernhardt
- 24-Philip J. Spilky
- 24-Esther M. Bernard
- 24-Millie Klapper
- 24-David Isaac Rossant
- 24-Simon J. Vogel
- 24—Boruch Sholom Trainin
- 26-Ezriel Shapiro
- 26-Hattie Fine
- 26-Leah Katcher
- 26-Israel Mandelbaum
- 27-Jacob Freedman
- 27-Esther Kerew
- 28-Dr. Ira I. Kaplan
- 28-Abraham Ernst
- 28-Adolph Eisenberg
- 29-Samuel C. Gold
- 29-Anna Shapiro
- 29-Toby Holzer
- 30-Harry Feingold
- 30-Selig Luloff
- 30-Abraham Simon
- 30-Jacob M. Waltuch
- 30-David Icikovic
- 31-Annie Edelman
- 31-Moses Davis
- 31-Nachum Weisselberger

April

- 1—Else Levy
- 1-Ethel Weisselberger
- 2-Benjamin Ryp
- 2-Joseph B. Gimbel
- 2-Michael Green
- 2-Hyman Babich
- 2-Malka Zippel
- 2-Solomon Schefler
- 3-Gitel Backer
- 3-Etta Schlang
- 3-David Frank Philips

STAR CATERERS, Inc.

By HERMAN GOLDENBERG

TR 3-7129

SU 7-6000

By Popular Demand We Are Preparing PASSOVER READY COOKED FOODS

(Glatt Kosher)

Orders will be accepted until Wednesday before noon

April 15, 1970

Second Class Postage paid at New York, N.Y. This Bulletin is published bi-weekly from September to July; and once monthly during July and August.